


Minutes of the 39th Meeting of the Board of Directors of 




Fowler’s Ales [Prestoungrange] Limited was held in The 




Courts at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg, 227/ 299 High 




Street, Prestonpans on June 7th 2007 
Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange [Chair]



Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun*


Lady Prestoungrange



Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange



Craig Allan [Head Brewer]

Sylvia Burgess [Secretary]



Lynn Drummond



Cathy Hamilton* 


Anne Taylor

1. Minutes of the 38th Meeting of the Directors on April 25th   



2007 at The Courts, The Prestoungrange Gothenburg, 



Prestonpans

Agreed:
1.1
That these were a correct record.
2. Matters  Arising

BrewSets Fowler’s Fellows & Companions 
Reported:

2.1
[Minute 07/38/2.1]   That BrewSets were proceeding.




2007 Music & Beer Festival: June 2nd 



2.2[a]
[Minute 07/38/2.2]
That sales of Prestonpans Ales 




including the Wee Heavie had been outstanding at the Music 

and Ale Festival, exceeding all expectations and selling 8 casks out by 7.30 pm.

2.2[b]
That some visitors had expressed the opinion that they had expected a wider range of real ales and that this might be considered for future occasions even though the structure of the Festival was certain to change in 2008.




2.2[c]
That the Wee Heavie had sold well into the trade as 




hitherto, as a special.

Sale of Prestonpans Ales at The Pennypit & Gothenburg



2.3
That vouchers for after dinner Fowler’s sampling in the 




James Fewell Bar had been introduced as agreed and response 




was being watched.

3. Head Brewer’s Operational Report & Edinburgh 




‘Marathon’ Ale
Reported:
3.1
That there were no operational issues to report.

3.2
That the Edinburgh Marathon Ale had disappointed due to hindrances at the racecourse and Anne Taylor had urgently put in place tactics to sell on the ale during its reasonable life as ‘an’ IPA. 

4.                                 Management Accounts for April & Draft Data for May 

2007 
Received:
4.1
The Management Accounts for April which still showed deeply worrying variances to budget both in respect of East of Scotland and Pubs and Clubs.
4.2       Most encouraging reports that May had seen a most 

considerable improvement, and that the Music and Beer Festival had gone well.

4.3
Reports that the Hop Freak lighter ‘seasonal’ ale had been well received.

5. Evaluation of a Quantum Leap to 1000+ gallons/ week
Received:

5.1
From Mathew Wills after consultation with Craig Allan 




estimates of the shape of the business if bottling can be 




commenced from 2008 at an off site facility with target sale of 




£150K in 2008 and £290K in 2009.
Agreed:

5.1
That the assessment of major distribution 
opportunities for bottled ales remained vital before any major investments were made. 
5.2 That in making all further computations it was in order 

to take our own cost of 500ml creation and bottling costs as £1.06, our RSP as £1.32/ £1/37, with wholesalers adding 15% and retailers 25% to sell at £2.30 per bottle.

5.3
That Mathew Wills should prepare a thorough going statement and commentary for presentation to potential outside investors by July 19th for approval by the Board and the AGM. 

6. Date of Next Meeting & 5th AGM
Confirmed:

6.1
That the next and 40th Meeting of the Directors will be 




held on July 19th 2007 at 2.30 pm  at The Prestoungrange 




Gothenburg followed by the Company’s postponed 5th Annual 




General Meeting of Shareholders.
